Press statement – 18th January 2018
Alcester Town Council Greig Hall Working Group Established 
Alcester Town Council today set up a working group to investigate options upon the transfer of the Hannah Susan Greig Memorial Hall into public ownership.
Following the decision by Stratford District Council to terminate the agreement with The Greig Trustees for the provision of sports services, a six month notice period has now been implemented.
Councillor Mike Gittus was elected chair of the working group. In a statement he said ‘I am delighted to be part of this group that we hope will, eventually, enable the Memorial Hall to be reopened and put into regular use. Having it closed for so long has been quite depressing for Alcester residents. They deserve better. Alcester Town Council will be the main authority for the Memorial Hall, overseeing all that happens there. We fully understand the what is ahead of us but are up for the challenge’.
The Mayor of Alcester, Yvette Morrison, commented ‘I, like Mike, am delighted to be involved in the Grieg Hall Working Group, and to be at the beginning of this new venture for breathing life back into the Memorial Hall. The residents of Alcester have persisted over the years in their appeals that the Hall be reopened. Finally, we are able to see positive progress towards that objective’ 
As part of their remit the working group will be looking for innovative ways to attract users and funding to secure a sustainable future for this iconic facility. Representatives are being sought from the community, both public and private, to help move this exciting project forward. 
